KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

Actuarial Analysis

HB 508/GA

(98 RS BR 1897)

March 16, 1998

Mr. Gilmore Dutton

Legislative Research Commission

Capitol Annex

Frankfort, KY  40601

RE:
HB 508/GA

Dear Gilmore:


The House Committee Substitute to HB 508 provides for a method of funding the hazardous employer contribution rate for the positions originally contained in BR 1897.


The actuarial cost of this amendment is the same as provided for BR 1897, since the HCS does not alter the requirement that the employer pay the contribution rate, only the method by which it is funded. You may relay on that analysis for this proposal.

Sincerely,

Pamala S. Johnson

General Manager

HB 508

KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

98 RS BR 1897 ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.592(1) shall be amended to include as hazardous duty employees of the Program for Occupational Safety and Health, Department of Workplace Standards.

The employer may pay the cost to convert any prior non‑hazardous service to hazardous service.  Should the employer elect not to make this additional payment, then the employee may elect to do so either by a lump sum payment, or pay by increments.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
As long as the proper employer and member contributions are made, then there should be no noticeable impact on the system for classifying such job positions as hazardous coverage.  However, to the extent that this change in classification advances the payment of post retirement medical premium benefits, then there could be some added cost to the system.  In this case, total service is unaffected, but the split between hazardous and nonhazardous service is affected.  Given the more generous medical premium benefit under the hazardous coverage, a switch of service credit from nonhazardous to hazardous could increase overall medical premium liability.  This potential for increase in the overall medical premium liability is not normally anticipated in the computation of the service purchase cost.

We have not considered the validity of considering such job positions as hazardous coverage positions.
III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Negligible cost impact, with the possible exception of impact on ultimate medical premium liability cost, but actual impact cannot be determined from available information
IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same actuarial assumptions and methods as used in the June 30, 1997 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated.  This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.

Stephen A. Gagel, F.S.A.
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William M. Mercer, Incorporated
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